Highlights of the President’s Daily Activities
Tuesday, December 30, 2014

» The Board of Commissioners of the National Elections Commission (NEC) today met
with President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf and briefed her on the outcome of the overall
electoral process and formally presented to her the results of the 2014 Special Senatorial
Elections.

The NEC delegation was led by its chairman, Cllr. Jerome Kokoyah and included its co-
chair Sarah Toe, commissioners, Jonathan Weedor, Davidetta Brown Lansana, Sam Joe
and the executive director, Lamin Leigh.

» President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf later today met with Women Situation Room of the 2014
Special Senatorial Elections and shared information and reflected on the just ended
electoral process, their role and findings. The delegation, led by its head, Clir. Yvette
Chesson-Wreh included Sister Mary Laurene Brown, Liberia Marketing Association’s
President Lusu Sloan, Madam Theresa Leigh Sherman, Madam Miatta Beysolow, among
others.

» President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf participated in the naming ceremony of a two-month old
baby girl. The child was born unto the union of Jefferson S. Mansaray and Aminata
Fofana of Clara Town, Bushrod Island on Wednesday, October 29, 2014, the same day
President Sirleaf celebrates her birth anniversary. Mr. Mansaray hails from Grand Cape
Mount County while Miss Fofana hails from Lofa County.

The child was named by President Sirleaf as Ellen Johnson Sirleaf Mansary at the request
of her parents.

The Liberian leader wished little Ellen Johnson Sirleaf Mansaray a blessed childhood and
life filled with love, care and the fear of God. She prayed that God will grant the parents
the passion to love and effectively care for her namesake. She prayed that her namesake
will follow her good examples and grow up to become one of Liberia’s most powerful
and productive women and be a true representative of the dreams, hope and aspirations of
her parents.

The parents said they decided to name the child in her honor due to their personal love
and admiration for the President and the wonderful leadership she has and continues to
provide for Liberia.



